
 
 
KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN REPORT – SEPTEMBER  2022 
 
1) Regular welfare visits to elderly/vulnerable residents. 
2) Ongoing neighbour  dispute – Optivo aware. 
3) Advised resident to take tame ferret they had found to ‘Happy Pants’ 

animal rescue centre. 
4) Advertised for wool donations on village social media sites for elderly 

resident who knits blankets for dementia patients. Collected and 
delivered donations to her. 

5) Supported elderly residents who live in outer lanes who had been cold 
called by travellers who told them their roof needed attention.  

6) Youths hand bag stolen from recreation ground- Police aware. 
7) Cornerstone (café in church every third Thursday morning) resident 

numbers now increasing again since lockdown. 
8) Advised elderly resident on costs and procedures you need to make 

when wanting to sell your home and move to a new one. 
9) Supported Eastern European family who feel they have been 

victimised for years by neighbouring resident. They are now very 
upset due to unfairly receiving enforcement notice from SBC.  Made 
Richard aware of latest claims by neighbour etc. 

10) Neighbour dispute regarding noise and cooking smells – Advice 
given to resident. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


